

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS

National Headquarters 1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 (703) 836-9660

February 10, 2022

Board Memo 009-2022: Realignment of Inspection Service Divisions

Executive Board,

The Postal Service have informed NAPS the Inspection Service intends to streamline their field structure by realigning divisions under their authority to better leverage existing resources and to align closer with current Retail and Delivery districts. The Newark Division will be dismantled and the resources will be reallocated to the Philadelphia Division and Miami Division.

Please share this information with your membership.

Thank you and be safe.

NAPS Headquarters



February 9, 2022

Mr. Ivan D. Butts
President
National Association of Postal
Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400
Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Mr. Butts:

The Inspection Service intends to streamline their field structure by realigning divisions under their authority to better leverage existing executive resources and to align closer with current Retail and Delivery districts. The Newark Division will be dismantled, and the resources will be reallocated to the Philadelphia Division and Miami Division.

This realignment will require changes in the reporting relationships of EAS non-bargaining employees within those divisions and will result in a Reduction in Force (RIF) of one employee. The employees domiciled in Newark, New Jersey will report to the Philadelphia Division and employees domiciled in Puerto Rico will report to the Miami Division.

The Inspection Service intends to inform employees assigned to the referenced divisions of these upcoming changes this week. We will update your organization on implementation of this realignment once its announced.

Please contact me if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely

Bruce A. Nicholson

Manager

Labor Relations Policy Administration